Sunday 09/18 Stadium Painting

Monday 09/19 Intramural (Capture the Flag)

Wednesday 09/21

BBQ hosted by Best Buddies RATC, baseball field

TPers suffer the wrath of administration

Around 11 p.m. on the night of Sunday, Sept. 25, about 35 students met up behind Wallace Elementary to TP the high school. The job was done quickly, with some students leaving after 15 minutes. Everyone was told to only use toilet paper and to not do anything stupid.

Before Homecoming Week, the school sent all students and parents an email explaining that any activities involving toilet paper were not allowed. The email informed everyone that students on school grounds outside of school-sponsored events would be considered trespassing and would face consequences through the Code of Conduct and possible legal charges. "I have friends who TPed last year and all they had to do is clean up so I thought the punishments could not be that bad," senior Stefanie Stanisic said.

Monday morning, principal Ryan Woods called some of the offenders to his office and banned them from all fall activities, along with the Code of Conduct standard punishments. "Initially, I thought it was the stupidest thing they could have said, with all due respect," senior Viet Tran said. "I fully understand they sent out an email we were not supposed to do it but it is a school tradition. I would have understood one or two games

but considering parents paid for activity passes and some of us were the loudest in the student section it is not good."

Senior Shelby Christensen agreed that the punishment was unfair. "I was upset that I could not go to the football games,"she said. "I have been to every game since I was in fifth grade. It has been a big part of my life so it sucks that my senior year I could not go,"

Woods said he was disappointed with the TPing, believed the punishment was fair and could have involved law enforcement. Students voiced their opinions about the punishment through a petition and Twitter with the #FreetheDrags.

Woods lifted the punishment a few weeks later due to the good behavior of the students. All except Tran, because administration called him the ringleader. "They called us in before to give us a pre-warning that they would let us back if we kept our good attitudes up," Christensen said. "So I was happy but not surprised. They said they did not want to ruin our senior year. I just felt bad for Viet."

> Captions by: Alex Simmons Mod by: Ashton Streit and Maddie Boettcher Story by: Bryony Whitelaw Spread by: Corrina ller



Thursday 09/22 Parade, followed by Powderpuff

Saturday 09/24 Homecoming dance at Summit

Friday 09/23 Homecoming game against East









1. As part of the girls swim team, senior Olivia White tosses Strawberry Frooties to the parade crowd. The football team believed one of the two dump trucks to be used by the swimming team in the parade was theirs. However, coach Shari Walling interceded and the girls got their second dump truck. (Photo by Abbie Craig) 2. Senior Ellie Roquet paints a volleyball on the stadium sidewalk. "We were all trying to think of an idea in order to represent our theme of the season "Make it Count," she said, "and that also included information about our Dig Pink Spike Blue game." (Photo by Anelise Gebard) 3. Clapping to the music, senior Haley Toepfer and graduate Nile Kroner listen to the DJ. Student council hired Valley student Grant Peterson to DJ for the dance. He brought back old songs

like Rihanna's "Umbrella" and Usher's "Yeah." (Photo by Alex Simmons) 4. During the sophomore vs junior pow der puff game, sophomore Macy Thompson runs the ball down field. Before they could finish, the event was called off due to lightning. (Photo by Kati Anderson)

5. Senior Kyle Burgess and his team anticipate the outcome of the hula hoop toss. The team, Tropical Blue, would chant, "Tropical Blue we'll beat you, don't try to win cause you'll lose, what do we do, don't cheat don't cheat, tropical blue." (Photo by Ashton Streit)

during student council's new intramural Capture the Flag, senior Grant Gossling rejoices. The intramural game was played on Monday because Rock Around the Clock was moved to Wednesday because some students had

6. After capturing another team's flag a scheduling conflict due to a leadership conference. (Photo by Abby Watkins) 7. During the co-ed dance at the pep assembly, seniors Megan Young and Devin Clark dance together. They have been dating since the middle of

8. Digging in, seniors Claudia Wulf and Joel Woodsmall try to avoid the pud-ding during Rock Around the Clock. "I suck at tug a war and the orange team was all muscle and we had no chance against them," Wulf said. (Photo by Ashton Streit)

